
 

Newsletter 

18th March 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
In assembly this week we discussed the Gospel according to Luke  (9:28-36), 
which we heard at Mass last weekend. It was explained that the  disciples 
thought perhaps they should stay on the mountain and worship Jesus, but Jesus 
took them back down in order to fulfil his ministry. 
Our Christian life is mostly lived among people who need us to show God’s love. 
Our faith is not something just for church, but it is something that we have to 
live out every day in all that we do. 
We ask that you talk to your children about what they have heard in our         
assemblies and know that many of you already do. Talking about Holy scripture 
and sharing it will help children to understand its relevance in our lives today. 
Have a peaceful weekend. 
 
Holy Cross Governors 
 
This week, I would like to express an appreciation for our Governors. They work 
tirelessly behind the scenes in helping to ensure the best education for our children and all in a voluntary    
capacity. They are so important in ensuring strategic leadership, accountability for education and financial 
performance, statutory compliance and evaluation of our school development plan. Their commitment is very 
much valued. 
 
Commonwealth Choir  
 
On Monday, children from Holy Cross ,as part of the Commonwealth Choir, travelled to Horse Guards’ Parade 
to celebrate Commonwealth Day 2022. This held a special significance this year as  Her Majesty the Queen 
became the first British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, marking 70 years of service. 
Each year the Commonwealth adopts a theme, which this year is 'Delivering A Common Future’. This             
celebrates the commonwealth countries' united efforts to achieve common goals, including protecting natural 
resources, delivering a peaceful, prosperous, and more sustainable future.  
Many thanks to Katie, Lilly, Isla, Hayley, Ena, Marian, Morayo, Mmasi, Lucia, Maame-Yaa and Aidan who were in 
fine voice and represented us so well. We are   grateful to Mrs. Slater, Mrs. Laporte and  Mrs. Cater who   
supported this trip by accompanying the children. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Defibrillator Update 
 
Thank you to everyone who took part in the Wear Red Day in February. Along with Holy Cross Parish and Holy 
Cross Pre-School we have managed to raise £1450 towards the defibrillator.  
 
Special thanks to We are Warriors Muay Thai Academy, Epping for their kind donation. 
 



Parent Consultation 

We look forward to welcoming you next Tuesday and Thursday to discuss 
the progress of your child/ren. Please be mindful of the allotted time as 
running over impacts on other parents,  especially when they have an ap-
pointment with a second or third teacher. If you need more than the allo-
cated time to discuss a particular issue, please arrange this for another 
date with the teacher. These meetings will be held in the school hall. 

 

Reconciliation 

Thank you to Fr. Bernard who was in school on Tuesday and Wednesday for the Sacrament of Reconciliation with 
children in Years 4,5 and 6. 

Crucial Crew 

On Tuesday morning, Year 6 experienced ‘Crucial Crew’. This a multi-agency 
event, involving the Police and Fire Service, which aims to raise awareness of 
safety issues. It also helps children to make the correct, considered choice 
when they encounter new situations as they move on to secondary school and 
gain more independence. 

 

Mother’s Day 

This is fast approaching and is next Sunday 27th March.  Children will be able 
to avail of a range of gifts in school throughout next week as we are setting up 
a ‘Mother’s Day Gift Shop’. 

Gifts will be £3 each. 

 

St Patrick’s Day 

We celebrated St. Patrick’s Day in school on Thursday where all those children in that house did 
not have to wear uniform and enjoyed decorating biscuits before eating them! 

Bikeability 

Children from Year 5 were on their bicycles once more this week developing their skills through 
Bikeability training. Further information on accessing cycling training for children and families 
can be found through the following link. https://www.bikeability.org.uk/ 

 

PTA Meeting 

Mrs. Slater hosted the first Parent Teacher Association meeting since 2020 on    
Wednesday morning. Thank you to Mrs. Cundins and all the parents who attended. The aim 
is to work together to create community events where funds will be raised for the direct 
benefit of our children. Once confirmed, we look forward to sharing these events with 
you.  

 

 

 
May your days be many and your troubles be few. 
May all God’s blessings descend upon you. 
May peace be within you, may your heart be strong. 
May you find what you’re seeking wherever you roam. 
May the strength of God pilot us, may the wisdom of God instruct us. 
May the hand of God protect us, may the word of God direct us. 
May thy Salvation, O Lord, be always ours this day and for evermore. 
Amen. 
  

https://www.bikeability.org.uk/


Collection for Ukraine 

Thank you to everyone who donated items for the Ukraine 
refugees. Along with Holy Cross Church and Second Great 
Parndon Beavers, Cubs and Scouts we managed to collect a 
huge amount of essential items for a worthy cause. 

Thank you to Mrs Slater, Mrs Lieu, Mrs Johns, Mrs Plowman, 
Mrs Blake, Mrs Rammell and Mrs Watling for sorting the 
items on Saturday ready for delivery to Harlow Civic Centre.  

The staff at the Civic Centre were overwhelmed with our   
donations. 

 

 

Holy Cross shine again! 

Last Friday nine children from Years 5 and 6 attended Harlow Rugby 
club for an emerging tag rugby tournament in the wind and rain! This 
event was all about having fun and learning the rules. The team had 
never played together before  yet performed superbly in matches 
against St Nicholas, Pemberley, Freshwaters and Church Langley. We 
matched the achievements of last weeks' team by scoring in every 
match! 

Well done to Isla, Szymon, Lucy, Gabriel, Connor, James, Ronel,       
Maame-Yaa and Karmella. A special mention to Gabriel, who scored 
seven tries, including one in the first game after only 10 seconds! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cross-Country competition 

We wish all our children who are attending the cross-country event today every success. What lovely weather 
they’ve had for this. We will include a full report next week. 

 



Our School Council have been busy listening to all your 
views and have worked with Mrs Alger in the kitchen to 
listen to your ideas with lunches and items you would 
like to see back on the menu in the summer term. 

Remember to report back your ideas and suggestions to 
your class School Councillors before our next meeting 
on Wednesday 23rd March  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know we have battery and ink cartridge recycling boxes at 
the front of school in reception where you can leave your used     
batteries and ink cartridges? The Eco Council arrange collection so it 
helps the environment. 

Remember to report back your ideas and suggestions to your class 
Eco Councillors before our next meeting on Wednesday 30th March. 

 

Bag 2 School Collection 

Next week the Eco council will be working with The Friends of Holy Cross  (PTA) to organ-
ise a Bags 2 School collection.  

We are asking for donations of clothes, paired shoes, handbags, soft toys, curtains,    
towels and household linen.  

The last day of collection is Friday 22nd April.  

For further information on what can and can’t be donated please follow the link below:  

https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect  

 

Parent Coffee Mornings are back 

Every month on a Wednesday morning starting from 
Wed 20th April 

In the Church Hall 

from drop off until 10am 

Pop in for a cuppa and tell us what you would like to 
see at your parent coffee morning 

There will be a suggestion box and information with all 
that is going on in school and how you can get             

involved. 

https://bag2school.com/what-we-collect




R B 97% 

R L 97% 

1DG 94% 

1S 97% 

2HD 98% 

2PT 98% 

3N 92% 

3R 97% 

4C 99% 

4E 93% 

5G 97% 

5S 97% 

6CN 94% 

6E 96% 

The winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 2PT attaining  98% attendance. 
Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 3R and 6CN, achieving 
99%. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:30am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am    
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence     
option on every day of absence. We need full details of why your 
child is unable to attend school. We are frequently having to 
contact parents, to find out why their child is absent from 
school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

New COVID Guidelines 

If testing positive for COVID the guidance recommends that those who test positive stay at home and avoid 
contact with others for at least five full days.  We will continue ask all children, testing positive, to stay at 
home for 5 days and not return to school until they have had 2 negative LFD results. 



Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Simplicity 

- non-attachment to wealth, live simply 

“You cannot serve God and wealth.” (16:13, 

“Do not worry about your life.” (12:22) 

 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Butterflies:  Anashe Mhiribidi   Ladybirds: Olivia Colussi  

 1DG: Nicola-Marie Kazamia   1S: Luca Yamgoue     

 2HD: Liana Sereikaite    2PT: Cathal O’Donovan    

 3N:  Cristiana Sirghe    3R:  Aniyah Adenuga    

 4C: Ethan Smith    4E: Pola Bubetty    

 5G:  Amanda Girciute    5S: Elizabeth Kingston-Hyde    

 6CN:  Corey Sheppard    6E: Alana Cox     

   

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times 
tables this week. 

 

 2HD: Zachary Timbrell   2PT: Vivienne Padfield  

 3N: Rohan Clennell   3R:  Victoria Banjo    

 4C: Kassidy Anderson   4E: Isaac Adisa     

 5G: Amanda Girciute   5S: Elizabeth Kingston-Hyde   

 6CN: Corey Sheppard   6E: Alana Cox  



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for 20 March, Third Sunday of Lent: Luke 13:1-9  

 
In the parable Jesus tells a fig tree fails to bear fruit. The owner wants to dig it up, but the gardener 

persuades him to keep it for another year, to nurture it and see if it can change. 

This is like our relationship with God – God is always looking to give us another chance to change and to 

bear fruit. 

And so today, let’s consider the times when we have got it wrong. When we have moved through the 

world in a way that has had a negative impact on others, whether deliberately or accidentally.   

It could be down to our individual actions or because of our part in the systems and structures that 

define how the world works, who benefits and who loses out.  

It is not always easy to admit our faults, but this is not about beating ourselves up. It is not about 

telling ourselves what terrible people we are. It is about recognising how we can grow.   

Just as the gardener adds the manure and digs around the fruit tree, with God’s help we can try to 

create the right conditions for ourselves – and for our brothers and sisters throughout the world – to 

flourish.  

So today, let us all examine the ways in which we can grow closer to those who are in need, and bear 

fruit in our world.  

Merciful God, forgive us for the things that we have done wrong. Lead us to cultivate our        

relationships with more care, so that all your children may grow and bear the fruit of their     

potential.  

Amen.   

"It may bear fruit next year; if not, then you can cut it down.”   

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
Like the disciples, we too are in need of God’s light, that makes us 
see things in a different way: it attracts us, it reawakens us, it   
reignites our desire and strength to pray, to look within ourselves, 
and to dedicate time to others.  
 











Menu Week 1         Diary Dates 

Happy Birthday this week to…  

 

Joel Boateng, Benjamin Thorp, Justin Nguyen, Bree Onwurah,                  
Arribella Jones, Lucia Pintilei, Tadhg Hanifin-Flynn, Adjoa Kwakye,        
Emil Danel, Amy Dawodu and Viktor Svoboda 

Merit Certificates: 

 

Butterflies:  Milo Bagram-Spicer, for great contributions and concentration in carpet sessions 

Ladybirds:  Javonte-Blu Paraman-Humes,  for trying really hard to learn his sounds 

1A:   Dominic Annobil, for working very hard with his writing    

1S:   Tilly Lentz, for persevering with your writing using ‘s’ and ‘es’ suffix in a sentence 

2HD:   Diana Sereikaite, for working hard on her symmetry work 

2PT:    Attila Madarasz, for his excellent concentration and detail during his R.E. work 

3N:   Aurora Boyce-Grace, for her great contribution during R.E. lessons 

3R:   Amber Williams, for excellent effort in maths when multiplying and dividing 

4C:   Araibella Morgan, for her super R.E. work on the advice from Jesus 

4E:   Layla Santos-Ebejer, for choosing to complete extra work on Purple Mash 

5G:   Conor O’Rourke, for writing an amazing summary of Macbeth  

5S:   Ella Haley, for excellent and enthusiastic attitude towards her maths lessons on fractions 

6CN:   Andrew Burns, for working so hard on his sci-fi writing this week. Well done!  

6E:   Reece Atkinson, for working hard in maths this week 

 

Monday 21st March 

Mothers Day Sale - Years 5 & 6 

Rock Steady Concert 2:30 - 3:15 

Choir 3:15 - 4:15 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 22nd March 

Parents Evening  3:00 - 5:00 

 

Wednesday 23rd March 

Mothers Day Sale - Reception, 
Years 1 & 4 

Years 2 & 3 Karate 3:10 - 4:10 

Years 5 & 6 Football 3:15 - 4:15 

Choir - Voice in a Million 

Year 2 - Lion King Trip 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St George 

Thursday 24th March  

Crazy Hair Day - £1.50 donation  

Mothers Day Sale - Years 2 & 3 

Karate 4, 5 &  6 3:15 - 4:15    

Years 1 & 2 Football 3:10- 4:10 

Years 3 & 4 Football 3:15 - 4:15 

Years 3,4,5 & 6 Boot Camp 3:15 - 4:15  

Parents Evening 4:00 - 7:00  

Friday 25th March 

Years 1 & 3 Multisports 3:10 - 4:15 

Years 4 & 6 Multisports 3:15 - 4:15  

Year 1 Science Museum Trip 

 


